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August 28th, 2016
1-3:30 Roosevelt Park Zoo

Call to Order – General Chair – 1:00 pm
In attendance Brian Bergeson, Mitch Kraft, Amanda Fink, JoDell Bourgois, Janna Schill, Wayne Mastel, Shane Peterson, Alex Lucy, Jason Uhlir, Kim Kuntz, Delton Gabel, Zach Bueling, Kathy Aspaas, Jeanne Miranowski, Ray Berry, Jason Rist, Pat Anderson, and Chad Strangelnd
Consent Agenda was approved as submitted by Brian Bergeson
General Chair Report – Brian thanked everyone for making it up to Minot for the meeting.
Treasurer’s Report / Budget review
· Budget $3093.00 vs actual $13,645.00
· Zones spent less than what was budgeted $8000.00
· Coaches clinic revenue was down, $39.00 profit made
· Meet fees adjusted from $22,341.00 to $30,000.00
· Budget adjustment request for National convention from $6000.00 to $8000.00
· Budget adjustment request for other training from $0.00 to $1500.00
· Budget update request for conferences and travel from $1000.00 to $2000.00
· More than likely we will need to hire two bus drivers for next years zones meet
· Budget request for a new computer and Meet Manager software
· Motion to recommend the proposed budget changes to the HoD was made by Shane Peterson and seconded by Janna Schill – motion carried with no objections
Chair Reports
· FYI – Janna mentioned that all sanction requests, meet information, all have dates that need to be followed
· Administrative Vice Chair – none given
· Secretary – new at my position, I will do my best to not mess up
· Treasurer – no additional report
· Registration Chair – no report given – email was sent with the agenda package
· Technical Chair – none given
· Age Group Chair – deferred to old business
· Senior Vice Chair – this year was a mega zone meet, there were 15 LSC’s in attendance compared to the 8 or 9 that would be at a normal zone meet. 1900 swimmers in attendance.  Coaches did a great job, some of them spent 14 hours on deck for the day.  Shane wanted to thank all of the chaperones that we there helping along with the parents that help out.  Caleb Rist and Mason Sheldon had some fantastic times at the event.



· Coaches Rep – Alex said that he and the swimmers had a blast at the zones.  The swimmers and coaches had tons of fun on the buses down and back.  He thought that this was the most socially acceptable group that he had been a part of at zones.  Pat had comments from the floor, he wanted more money to go into the zone budget so that a more coaches could be there, he thought that having a couple coaches at the pool all day long was too much time, more coaches would help alleviate that length of time spent coaching per day. Alex said that having three coaches from one team go down was not planned.  Jason, Shane, and Pat all discussed how to get rooms that would be closer to the pool venue so that the swimmers and families did not have make such a commute to get to and from the pool.  Shane and Jason agreed and would be on to of that for next year’s zones meet.  Alex finished up and wanted to thank everyone involved and made the comment that the facility was set up great for the swimmers
· Safety Chair – Jason would like more people and families to be aware of athlete protection, not just those who are required to have it.  He would like to see the video link posted on our webpage.  Scott mentioned that deck marshals should issue arm bands to all of those that are eligible to be on deck.  Brian asked the floor what they thought of the idea and they agreed with the armband option.  Jason also mentioned that we need to be making sure where photographers can and can’t be while on deck taking pictures.
· Disability Chair – Highly recommended that everyone that could attend should attend the Can-Am meet held in Bismarck
· Sr. Athlete Rep – Delton said that the younger swimmers liked the format of the long course state championship
· Jr. Athlete Rep – none given
· Athlete at Large – none given
· Officials Rep – Wayne stated that there needs to be a way to prove that you should be on deck, there currently isn’t a system in place to visually show that you are credentialed to be on the deck.  There were many different options discussed on how to make this happen, we deferred to the HoD meeting to discuss more options.

Shane Peterson proposed a motion to add a statement in the meet information file that all coaches and officials need to show current credentials otherwise you will be asked to leave.  Janna Schill seconded it – motion carried with no objections.
Second motion made by Janna Schill that we modify the meet template to include an entry that you must provide the coaches and officials that will be attending.  Jason Uhlir seconded it – motion carried with no objections.

Wayne also wanted to discuss the options of increasing the fine from $50.00 to $100.00 for those clubs who do not bring the required number of officials with them to a meet.  After lengthy discussion on this topic we decided to leave it alone.

Old Business
	2017 NDSC State Championship Meet Format
· Janna mentioned that the 10 and under swimmers stay at timed finals, 11 and older will be prelim finals, this will start only for short course, the draft everyone has is just that, a rough draft.  
· Delton some quick comments, the number of athletes that want it are more than what have wanted it in the past.  Those swimmers that are opposed to it don’t feel like swimming the same event twice.  Zach talked about the fact that swimmers said that they need a prelimb finial eventually.  It needs to start now and then work out the kinks as it goes.  Alex, some coaches do like it, some coaches do not like it, prelim finals bring out the best in the swimmers.  Shane, was not in favor of the prelim final in the past however now that he is looking into what swimmers not only want but what is best for our swimmers to go onto bigger and better things, the prelim final if setup right and done properly our swimmers will do much better advancing further than just our LSC in North Dakota. Alex said the best way to recognize our athletes is to get them on a podium. From the floor, Kathy mentioned that on Sunday athletes leave and don’t come back for the final.  A prelim final would work out fine if they have somewhere to go to rest before their next swim.  If those things are not in place then it would not be best for the swimmers.  Wayne mentioned prelimb finals on Friday and Saturday, single sessions on Sunday, Scott said it would not work, it needs to be 3 days.  Pat, the swimmers need to have rest between prelimbs and finals.  It has to be planned well and make sure that runs more smoothly than the last time it was run.  Why do we want to see a prelim finals?  Jenna, our performance is not elevating even thought our swimmers numbers have increased four fold.  The USA swimming people want to see better times from our swimmers.  Pat wants to see all event as a prelim final not just some events.  Need to be consistent with what we do.  Jason, if you only have 30 percent of the swimmers that want to do it why are we doing it if there are 70 percent that don’t.  It is fun to watch, but officials and coaches will be there for too much time during the day.  We don’t have 100 percent of the swimmers on board so that we should not do it.  Dan, as long as it goes the right way, they need rest, nourishment, make sure it is handled properly.  Marlin’s club president, Tom, which is better a few kids going to the prelim finals or having more kids attend a state meet.  It needs to be about what is more beneficial for the kids.  Pat, are we going to start thinking about a 10 and under state championship one weekend and a 11 and over weekend state championship the next weekend.   
Scott called the question, Scott then motioned to move forward with the prelim final, Wayne seconded the motion.  All in favor, using the cards 12 yes, 6 no, motion carries.





· Follow up questions on timing, do we think that 2017 is too soon, Wayne motioned to proceed with prelimbs at the soonest 2018, Pat seconded the motion.  Jason makes the point that two voting athletes made the choice of voting no to changing to the prelim finals format.  Pat wants what is best for prelim finals but he doesn’t think that our small LSC is what is best for North Dakota swimming.  He said that only 1/3 of our swimmers want this, why do we want to do this.  We are growing but we are not improving.  Tom called the motion, yes cards have it, jenna did not vote (abstained) 16 yes 1 no. motion carries
· State championship meet recommendation
Janna, Lisa, Ted, Shaun, and Wayne, will part of this committee meeting.  West Fargo also needs to be listed as a host club for state, Jodell made the motion, Scott seconded the motion.  All yes votes, zero no votes, the motion carries.
New Business
	Revision to ND long course
· Jason recommended that the 1500 free should be at the end, warm-ups first and then swimming, the 1500 swimmers said that they do not get recommendation for there swim.  Jenna makes a motion to approve this as stated…..(bullet points from the agenda), Scott seconds the motion, yeses all no no’s motion carries.
· Jenna makes a motion to continue the long course state meet as a single meet,  Jason U seconds that motion 1:09.17 approximate, zach abstains, yeas have it motion carries
· Order of events should not be changed the first day of the state meet.  Wayne makes a motion to keep the state meet information and the meet template should be separate, shane seconds the motion.  Yes all motion carries
· Jenna makes a motion to change the order of event on session 5 from the 200 free relay which is the second event to the last event on Sunday and to change it so there is only 1 relay for the 12 and unders on Sunday as well, Wayne seconds the motion.  Yeses all, motion carries
· Jenna motions to recommend the 8 and under times, pat seconds the motion, yess have it motion carriers
· Jenna motions to approve th 50 back 50 breatand 5o fly, shane seconds the motion, yeses have it, motion carries.
· Jenna recommends the time standards for the relays as published last year, 15 and 16 relays should be upped to 2 minutes, 12 and under, 400medly relays, jenna motions pat seconded, yess, no nos motion carries.
Update Winter Conference call
	Winter conference call will be for the Board on December 16th over the phone.



Adjourn
	Shane Peterson proposed a motion to adjourn and Wayne seconded it, motion carried with no objections
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